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The holiday season is 
fast approaching and 
again I want to remind 
everyone to support our 
local merchants who 
help make Clinton the 
wonderful Town it is! 

I am proud of the many accomplish-
ments of our Town in 2007. Most re-
cently, we received the Clean Water 
New Jersey Award for Local Public 
Education from the New Jersey De-
partment of Environmental Protec-
tion. I want to thank our Administra-
tor, Bob Cutter, for his excellent work 
to create our Stormwater Manage-
ment Plan and our Water Collector, 
Nancy Burgess, for helping to create 
our education materials. 

The Hunterdon County Freeholders 
and the Hunterdon County Planning 
Board also recognized Clinton in four 
categories. Congratulations to Fox 
Lumber for the award they received for 
the historic renovation of the train sta-
tion and other buildings on their prop-
erty. Special recognition was given to 
our historic renovation of 47 Leigh 
Street as well. Our Finance Depart-
ment, Zoning Office, Water and Sewer 
offices and our Historic Commission 
now occupy this building. As a result, 
the Clinton Police Department now has 
space within our municipal building for 
much needed expansion. 

The Town’s green initiatives including 
an expanded recycling program, green 
cleaning products and replacement of a 
municipal vehicle with a hybrid, re-
ceived recognition as well. These initia-
tives are environmentally friendly 
while saving tax dollars. In 2008, we 
will focus on energy saving initiatives 
for our Water and Sewer Departments. 

Finally, the Town of Clinton received 
the first Freeholders Partnership 
Award for our Vision Study. This truly 
was a joint effort by our Smart Growth 
Committee, our Planner, Carl Hintz, 
the Regional Plan Association, and 
most importantly, Clinton residents 
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From the Mayor’s Desk. . .        Christine Schaumburg   

and business owners. The New Jer-
sey Office of Smart Growth, the 
Hunterdon County Open Space 
Trust and the New Jersey Depart-
ment of Transportation funded this 
effort and participated in the proc-
ess as well. As a result of the Vision 
Study, the Town has a new draft 
Master Plan currently under review 
that will likely be adopted early in 
2008. I thank Councilwoman Laurie 
Insel for leading this very success-
ful undertaking. 

Thank you for allowing me to con-
tinue to serve as your Mayor for the 
next two years. It’s been one of the 
most rewarding experiences of my 
life and I look forward to continuing 
to work with our Town Council. 
Congratulations to Councilmen 
Jack Harrison and Todd Pender 
who will continue to serve for the 
next three years. I thank Michelle 
Harrison for her hard work from 
which the Town will continue to 
benefit on our Planning Board and 
Smart Growth Committee. 

I wish you a safe, happy and 
healthy holiday season! 

All my best, 
Mayor Christine Schaumburg 

Visit Clinton, NJ online at www.clintonnj.gov 

RESIDENT ADVISORY 

NO PARKING on any street in the Town of Clinton between the hours of 2 AM 
and 6 AM from November 15th to April 1st, except on Main Street and East Main 

Street where the hours are 11 PM to 6 AM. 

Snow & Ice are to be removed from sidewalks, parking areas and rights of way 
used by the public, by the owner/occupant of premises within 12 hours of daylight 

after the snow falls or ice forms. 

CHRISTMAS PARADE 

DECEMBER 7TH   7:00 PM 



 

 

Food for Thought 

 

Soon you all will be 
enjoying the holiday festivities. The 
wonderful smells of a holiday turkey 
or ham cooking, the sounds of 
laughter of family and friends, the 
beautiful enchantment of the fall and 
winter seasons. I myself, along with 
many other folks, will be celebrating 
the upcoming holidays in the usual 
traditional manner. However, we 
should not forget the less fortunate 
families that have suffered the 
devastation of a fire. Too many 
families will find themselves 
homeless or in this tragic state. What 
can be done to help these and the 
countless others that might become a 
statistic? Simply practicing some 
simple common sense fire safety 
techniques could pay off in a big way. 
Remember that the only way that a 
fire is known to be prevented is if it 
never occurs. 

Be very careful with the use of 
candles, 

Check your heat producing 
appliances and have them 
professionally serviced, 

Exercise caution with all holiday 
lights and decorations, 

Make sure that you have a fire 
extinguisher available and that you 
know how to use it, 

Check your smoke and carbon 
monoxide detectors every week, 
especially during this season, 

Know how to get out of your home in 
the event of a fire and practice this 
with your family members, 

Keep your pets and young children 
out of the kitchen while cooking your 
feasts, 

Have your chimney professionally 
inspected and cleaned, 

Do not think that it can’t happen to 
you or a relative because it just might. 

Fire Safety starts with you and the 
smallest step could make the 
difference. This type of thinking is 
what fire prevention is all about. 
Knowing what a fire hazard is, being 
able to identify the fire hazard and 
then correcting the hazard. I am 
never certain if my fire prevention 
inspections are working and averting 

a disaster. I would like to think so 
since there has not been a major fire 
in a business within the Town since 
the Main Street Fire. (I don’t want to 
talk too loud on that one.) 

Once a major incident does occur, the 
event is on everyone’s mind for a 
time. However we all know that time 
heals all wounds and sooner than 
later we are all back to our everyday 
activities and slowly falling back into 
the same complacent method that we 
are all so use to. I challenge everyone 
to make a difference this holiday 
season and pass on the fire 
prevention mentality. There was an 
excellent movie that I viewed called 
“Pay It Forward”. We can use this 
movie’s concept to pass on the fire 
prevention idea to our friends and 
loved ones. Only YOU can make a 
difference! 

If anyone would like to speak with 
me regarding any fire prevention 
related matter, please contact my 
office at 908-735-2275. I would be 
happy to assist you in any way that I 
can. 

Jack Daniels, Fire Official 
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Department of Fire Prevention by Jack Daniels 
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DEMOCRACY STARTS HERE 

 PRESIDENTIAL PRIMARY ELECTION:  FEBRUARY 5, 2008 

6:00AM TO 8:00 PM 
Are you registered yet?  You must be registered 21 days before an election to be eligible to vote in it. You can 
obtain a voter registration application at the municipal building, county office, library, or on the county web site 
at wwww.co.hunterdon.nj.us/pdf/voterregapp.pdf. 

Are you voting by mail? Your mailed application must be received at least 7 days before the election.  If you 
choose to hand deliver it to the county office in Flemington the deadline is 3:00pm the day prior to the election 
for civilians and 8:00pm election day for military personnel. You can obtain an absentee ballot application at the 
municipal building, county offices, library, or the county web site. 

Are you voting in person? Polling takes place at the Community Center on Halstead Street. 

 
Deadline Dates  Description 

   December 17   Political party Affiliation Declaration 

   January    15   Voter Registration 

   January    29   Absentee Ballot Application (by mail) 

   February    1   Absentee Ballot Application (by fax/federal postcard –military & overseas) 

   February    4   Absentee Ballot Application (by 3:00pm in person) 

   February    5   Election 
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Dept. of Public Works by Robert Cutter 
Recycling Program  

I want to thank all our residents for 
making our new enhanced recycling 
program a SUCCESS.  

Leaf Collection 

Leaf collection will begin in Mid-
October and will continue until ap-
proximately Mid-December.  There will 
be multiple trips through all neighbor-
hoods for the duration of the leaf collec-
tion program, so if leaves are not out 
when the crew goes by they will be 
picked up next time. We are also re-
questing that neighbors be cognizant of 
others and, if possible, cover leaves 
with a tarp so that leaves don’t blow on 
other properties. 

“Capital Improvements Project 

Update 

1. State of New Jersey DOT Project – 
Rt.173/I-78, Exit 15 - ramp re-design 
in progress. 

 2. Knolls Area Water Main Replace-
ment Phase I— Complete. 

3. Knolls Area Milling and Overlay— 
in progress. 

4. Knolls Area Water Main Replace-
ment Phase II— Spring / Summer 
2008. 

5. Knolls Area Milling & Overlay 
Phase II— Summer 2008. 

6. Clinton Mills Dike and Dam Pro-
ject - Design Phase. 

 

Brush/Yard Debris 

Brush and yard debris will start 
again after leaf collection. Residents 
can take their debris to the Treat-
ment Plant located down Ramsey 
Road, Mon thru Fri from 8:30am to 
4:00pm and Sat & Sun 6am to 9am. 

Trash Receptacles: 

Please take all necessary steps to 
keep your trash dry. Rain water adds 
additional weight to your trash. Less 
weight keeps the disposal costs 
down. 

Reminders: I will be available for 
appointments in my office in the Mu-
nicipal Building. 908-735-8616. 

Parks & Playgrounds by Robert Ragozine 
The Clinton Basketball 
League 2007-2008 season 
is starting soon. The 
league is open to students 
of Clinton Public School in 

grades 1-8. Additionally we will be 
looking for some High School students 
as referees. If any of your high school 

age children are interested and has a 
background in the rules of basket-
ball, please have them call Dan Shea 
at 735-8591. Only a few positions are 
available so the sooner you respond 
the better. There will be a referee 
training class held in late November 
or early December. 

The Parks and Recreation Commis-
sion is exploring the possibility of a 
“Winter Festival” which would take 
place sometime in January.  Stay 
tuned for more informa-
tion on the Town of Clin-
ton website and in local 
newspapers.  

Clinton Seniors by Ann Holt 
Did you know that the Mr. Fixit Pro-
gram, organized through the Division 
of Senior Services,  helps County 
residents over 60 with those pesky 
minor jobs which come up so often—
leaky faucets, broken window panes, 
shaky railings and steps, missing 
shades and blinds, even small appli-
ance  and a host of other safety or 
health related tasks?  Labor is free, 
provided by a core of loyal volunteers 
with the cost of any materials paid 
by the recipient.  Do you need help 
or, just as important, would you like 
to become one of those always wel-
comed volunteers?   I’m sure that a 
Mrs. Fixit would find a place in the 
ranks too . 

The DSS also has a crew of Volunteer 
Bill Payers who help seniors with a 
vast array of financial paper work-
check writing, record keeping and 
budgeting—when this becomes over-
whelming.  Perhaps you know some-
one who could use this service-or, 
again, perhaps you’d like to serve 
others in this important capacity. 

For more information on either pro-
gram, call the Division at 908-788- 
1358. 

And, on an entirely different note, if 
you are wondering how to wile away 
the long winter nights, you might be 
interested in attending the fascinat-

ing lecture series on local 18th cen-
tury social and military topics, of-
fered  by the Red Mill Museum.  The 
first lecture , on Tuesday January 8, 
is on the all important Battle of Mon-
mouth, and additional talks are 
scheduled for February 12, March 11, 
and April 8.  All lectures are held at 
the Clinton Community Center, (not 
the Red Mill ) at 8 p.m., at a cost of 
$5.00. These are well attended ses-
sions with excellent speakers.  Call 
the Red Mill for  registration or more 
information – 908-735-4101. 

If you would like to contact me, 
please call 908-735-0964 or e-mail 
ach34@rcn.com  
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  WINTER OVERNIGHT 

ON-STREET PARKING 

To facilitate snow plowing 
and snow removal by our 

Public Works department, Or-
dinance 135-24 prohibits overnight 
parking on ALL public streets in 
Town from November 15 to April 1 
every year during certain times. The 
hours of prohibited parking on Main 
Street and East Main Street are from 
11pm and 6am, and between 2am and 
6am for ALL other streets in Town. 

If you have overnight guests, other 
special parking needs or your vehicle 
is disabled please contact the police 
department IMMEDIATELY and 
PRIOR to the hours of restriction so 
that we may try to accommodate your 
needs. 

SNOW REMOVAL FROM SIDE-

WALKS 

So that our school children and other 
pedestrians can find safe passage on 
our sidewalks, Ordinance 115-1 re-
quires that the owner or tenant of 
property abutting or adjacent to a 
sidewalk must remove all snow and 
ice from that sidewalk or public right-
of-way within 12 hours of daylight 
from the time that the snow or frozen 
precipitation ceased to fall or accumu-
late. 

These are some lessons from years 
past about snow/ice removal: 

1. Its much easier to remove the snow/
ice IMMEDIATELY after it ceases to 
fall than it is after it melts and then 
re-freezes.  

2. Don't count on the snow or ice melt-
ing and disappearing by itself within 
12 hours of daylight after it ceased to 
fall (see lesson #1 above). 

3. It is illegal to deposit snow or ice 
from your sidewalk or driveway onto 
the street AFTER the street has been 
plowed. You WILL be reported by the 
Public Works Department and you 
WILL receive a summons if you are 
caught doing this. 

 Police Department  by Chief R. Brett Matheis 
4. There are many seniors in Town 
who find it difficult if not impossible 
to shovel their sidewalks and drive-
ways, so help a neighbor who may 
need it. This is also a great opportu-
nity for teenage entrepreneurs to 
make some extra spending money. If 
you would like to be contacted to help 
someone in need of shoveling assis-
tance please contact the Clerk's Of-
fice at the municipal building. 

CHRISTMAS PARADE 

On Friday December 7th at 7pm, 
Clinton will again host our famous 
Christmas Parade.  Here are some 
things that you should know and 
PLAN AHEAD to make this night 
fun, memorable and safe for every-
one. 

1.   The Halstead Street Bridge will 
still be closed to vehicular traffic, 
however pedestrian access will re-
main across the bridge. Your guests 
will be able to park on Halstead 
Street, at the Community Center and 
the County Library which are excel-
lent places to park and walk into 
Town. Shuttle buses will also run 
regularly from the Community 
Church on Route 513 near Wal-Mart 
into Town. 

2.   There will be no parking on Main 
Street, East Main Street, Center 
Street and Leigh Street north of 
Route 173 from 5pm parade day until 
its conclusion and all streets are re-
opened. Any vehicle parked on these 
streets after 5pm is subject to be 
towed at the owner’s expense. 

3.   To avoid inevitable traffic conges-
tion and delays please let your guests 
know that it is best to arrive in Town 
as early as possible. I strongly sug-
gest unless it is absolutely necessary 
for them to drive into Town, that af-
ter 5:30pm they park as far from 
downtown as possible and take a lei-
surely stroll in. 

4.   Access to Center Street will be 
restricted and controlled by police 

from both ends beginning at 5pm. 
Every effort will be made to accommo-
date residents and your guests how-
ever after 5:30pm all access to Center 
Street must be from the east 
(McDonald's end). 

5.   Individual vehicles will not be 
permitted to make parade participant 
drop off's on Center Street after 6pm. 
Parade participants should be 
dropped off on perimeter streets such 
as Halstead, Georges Place, Leigh 
Street or Route 173 and then walk to 
their starting position or floats on 
Center Street. 

6.   For safety reasons, based upon 
the volume of pedestrian traffic in the 
downtown area Main Street, East 
Main Street, Lower Center Street and 
Leigh Street are subject to closure at 
anytime after 5:30pm. 

7.   Every year some residents and 
visitors try to reserve "their" seats on 
public sidewalks along the parade 
route, sometimes as early as the night 
before. Please remember that our 
streets and sidewalks are public prop-
erty. Tickets are not sold to the pa-
rade and there are no "reserved seats" 
unless it's on YOUR private property. 
Space on public sidewalks and right-
of-ways is on a first come basis only. 

8.   Please remember that this is a 
family parade with literally thou-
sands of children and young adults in 
attendance. NO ALCHOLIC BEVER-
AGES are permitted to be consumed 
on public sidewalks or streets at any-
time and there will be zero tolerance 
enforcement of this ordinance on pa-
rade night. 

9.   Above all, have any questions and/
or concerns you may have answered 
or addressed well in advance of pa-
rade night because during the event 
parade organizers, police officers, fire-
men, EMS Personnel and other mu-
nicipal officials will be very busy try-
ing to bring you another enjoyable 
and safe holiday experience in Clin-
ton. 

HUNTERDON HELPLINE  seniors and disabled people who need assistance, just call 211. 



 

 

weather conditions. Wear layers, 
windproof and waterproof clothing.  
When layering clothing for insulation, 
begin with cotton apparel closest to 
the skin, as cotton absorbs moisture 
and keeps the body drier.  The last 
inside layer should contain wool mate-
rial as it retains body heat.  

Since 40 percent of body heat is lost 
through the neck and head, be sure 
they are properly covered.  Face, ears, 
hand and feet also need to be pro-
tected.  Shivering is a sign that the 
body is losing heat and should not be 
ignored.  Finally, limit the body’s ex-
posure to extreme cold weather. 

The Clinton First Aid & Rescue Squad 
hopes that you never experience a cold 
weather emergency, but knowing 
what to do in case of emergency is 
vitally important.  If you experience, 
either directly or indirectly, a cold 
weather emergency, please call 911.  
That first step is key to activating the 
resources best needed in an emer-
gency.   

Our phone number is 908.735.4012 or 
you can e-mail me directly at: 
cnewsome@clintonems,org. 

COLD WEATHER EMER-

GENCIES: HOW PRE-

PARED ARE YOU? 

 The Clinton First Aid & 
Rescue Squad, Inc. re-

minds residents and visitors to take 
extra precaution during the colder 
weather.  Winter and colder tempera-
tures bring a variety of weather condi-
tions such as snow, sleet and ice, 
which can easily cause cold weather 
emergencies.  Cold weather emergen-
cies occur when the human body is 
exposed to prolonged periods of cold 
temperatures.  The elderly, very 
young and those with pre-existing 
medical conditions or lack of appropri-
ate shelter are more susceptible to 
cold weather emergencies such as 
frostbite and hypothermia. 

 Frostbite 

Frostbite is an injury to body tissue 
caused by exposure to extreme cold.  
The nose, ears, cheeks, chin, fingers 
and toes are the most commonly af-
fected by frostbite.  Frostbite is a seri-
ous condition that can cause perma-
nent damage and, in the most severe 
cases, can lead to amputation.   

Recognizing the warning signs of 
frostbite can help avoid permanent 

Clinton First Aid & Rescue Squad by Chad Newsome 
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damage.  Common signs of frostbite 
include pain, burning, or “pins and 
needles” feeling, as well as a hard-
ened feeling of the skin beneath the 
surface in the affected areas.  Skin 
discoloration, from a grey, blue or 
waxy white to a waxy yellow appear-
ance, is symptomatic of severe frost-
bite. 

Hypothermia 

Hypothermia, or low body tempera-
ture, is the result of exposure to cold 
conditions.  It can also occur in mod-
erate temperatures if the person 
loses heat due to exposure or sub-
mersion in water.  When you begin to 
lose heat faster than your body can 
produce it, your entire body is af-
fected.  This can include your brain 
and your ability to think and react 
quickly.  Signs and symptoms of hy-
pothermia include shivering, exhaus-
tion, confusion, slurred speech and 
drowsiness.   

In addition to recognizing the signs 
and symptoms of cold weather emer-
gencies, there are a variety of pre-
cautions that can be taken to reduce 
the effects of cold weather on the 
body.  To begin, dress yourself and 
your children appropriately for the 

Historical Preservation Commission by Laurie Insel 
Recently, The Town of Clinton 
along with Fox Lumber Com-
pany received awards from the 
county freeholders for Reha-

bilitated/Adaptive Use for 
historic buildings. 

The 47 Leigh Street renovation was 
honored for outstanding renovation 
and an adaptive use for municipal of-
fices.  Mentioned also was the value to 
the streetscape and neighborhood and 
how the renovations of this type are so 

important to a historic community. 

The Fox Lumber Company received 
an award also for adaptive uses for 
historic buildings.  Fox Lumber has 
restored the old freight train station 
as a beautiful showroom for their 
products.  Fox Lumber also renovated 
a historic home that they own on West 
Main Street in front of the lumber 
yard that is now used for beautiful 
office spaces. 

In many of the projects that re-
ceived awards that evening, the 
value of the historic assets that 
communities have was in the fore-
front of planning initiatives. 

The next time you are taking a 
stroll or driving through town, take 
a moment to look at all of our his-
toric assets that help make Clinton 
the special place that it is. 

PET LICENSE RENEWAL 

Renewals for annual dog and cat licenses will be mailed 
in December, due January, 2008.  Proof of current ra-
bies is required. 

 FREE RABIES CLINIC 
Hosted by Town of Clinton & Clinton Township   

Date:    Saturday, January 12, 2008 
Time: 8:00 am to 11:00 am 
Location:  TOWN OF CLINTON  MUNICIPAL BARN 
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August 14, 2007 

~Notification of retirement was re-
ceived from the Municipal Court 
Prosecutor. Mayor Schaumburg will 
work with Mr. Cutter for Request for 
Proposals to fill position. 
~Mayor Schaumburg announced the 
appointment of Laurel Retajczyk to 
the Shade Tree Commission. 
~A Resolution was read to enter into 
a interlocal agreement for shared 
services of a Joint Tax Assessor. 
~Application will be sent to DOT for 
a transportation fund grant for Clin-
ton Knolls Phase II Project. 
~A resolution was made to award the 
contract for a John Deere Backhoe to 
Jesco, Inc. 
~Mr. De Cleene reported the Emer-
gency Services Foundation Fund 
Drive will hold a car wash on August 
18th. 
 

August 28, 2007 

~A resident expressed her thanks for 
the new sidewalk in at the Shell sta-
tion at Exit 15. Mayor Schaumburg 
said they are still working on the 
realignment of the ramp. 
~Mayor Schaumburg explained dur-
ing the public hearing the cost of the 
School Street/Fox Hill Road Project 
will be $90,000. However the Town 
received a grant from DOT for 
$80,000. 
~Mr. Cutter explained during the 
public hearing for the Clinton Knolls 
Project that the Town received a 
grant for the 2007 Municipal Aid 
Program in the amount of $150,000,  
a project that will resurface Spruce 
Run Road, Quarry Ridge Road and 
Hillside Drive. The Town will apply 
for a second grant for the Knolls 
Phase II project. 
~Mayor Schaumburg read the Proc-
lamation declaring September as 
Ovarian Cancer Awareness month. 
~Mrs. Insel reported she will pursue 
a Small Cities Grant to get air condi-
tioning for the Community Center. 
~Mr. Ragozine reported revisions to 
the proposed sign ordinance are with 
the planner going through the final 
stages. 

~Mr. Pender discussed “Youth Clean 
Up Day” scheduled for September 16, 
2007. 
 

September 11, 2007 

~Mayor Schaumburg read a proclama-
tion written by Allie McGaheran at 
the Women’s Club luncheon honoring 
their 85th Anniversary 
~A memo was received by the Plan-
ning Board stating their opposition to 
allowing neon signs in the Historic 
District. 
~The NJ Shade Tree Federation an-
nounced their 82nd Annual Meeting 
to be held October 26 & 27 in Cherry 
Hill, NJ. 
~Mrs. Olsen, CFO reported the fi-
nance department plans to move to 47 
Leigh St. by the end of the week. 
~Mayor Schaumburg reported that 
Chief Mathies contacted DOT and was 
informed that they may be adding 
another phase to the signalization at 
Exit 15 to address the blind spot when 
vehicles attempt to turn left at the 
light when driving into Town. 
 

September 25, 2007 

~Mayor Schaumburg announced the 
speed limit on Union Road is being 
reduced to 25 mph from 30 mph. 
~Mrs. Insel is excited to report that 47 
Leigh Street Building will be on the 
Clinton House Tour for the first time, 
Sunday October 7. 
~Resolution to award Contract to 
Penn Bower for Knolls sewer lines.  
~Mr. Cutter reported the Town of 
Clinton will submit two applications 
for Stormwater Pollution Awards for 
mapping and public education. Re-
sults to be presented at the League of 
Municipalities. 
~Mr. Pender reported Youth Clean Up 
Day was very successful. 
~Mr. Ragozine reported the sign ordi-
nance was distributed to the Sign 
Committee for their final review. 
 

October 9, 2007 

~An ordinance was introduced for a no 
left turn from Union Road at certain 

hours. 
~A sign ordinance was introduced. 
Mayor Schaumburg thanked all par-
ties involved. 
~Mr. Harrison reported the Knolls 
water main project is progressing 
well. 
~Mrs. Insel reported the Smart 
Growth Committee finished the revi-
sions to the Master Plan.  
~Mr. De Cleene reported overnight 
parking restrictions go into effect No-
vember 15th through April 1st. 
~Chief Matheis requested permission 
to hire two substitute crossing guards, 
Karen Cruse and Candice Warren. 

October 23, 2007 

~Mayor Schaumburg reported 
Hunterdon County Planning Board 
has named the Town of Clinton recipi-
ent of four awards.  
    Rehabilitated / Adaptive Use 
    47 Leigh Street, Town of Clinton 

    Non-Rehabilitated / Integrated 

    Use 
   Fox Lumber, Town of Clinton 

    Green Development & Project 
    Town of Clinton Green Initiative  

    Freeholder Partnership 
    Town of Clinton Community Vision 
    Study  
 
~Mayor Schaumburg informed Coun-
cil an agreement has been reached 
and eight municipalities have agreed 
to remain with the North Hunterdon 
Municipal Court. An Interlocal Agree-
ment will be executed. 
~The Road Improvement Project for 
Clinton Knolls Phase I for the paving 
to be awarded to Top Line Construc-
tion. 
~A resolution was submitted for the  
establishment of a joint tax assessor 
with the Township of Tewksbury who 
hired Ann Marie Obiedzinski.  
~Mr. Cutter reported the Municipal 
Auction was held October 13 and was 
very successful. Everything was sold. 
~Chief Matheis received the resigna-
tion of Sue Bolash as a crossing guard 
and requested to hire Karen Cruse as 
a permanent crossing guard.  

Council Highlights by Nancy Burgess 
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Around the Town by Danielle Badiali 
Friday, December 7: 

21st ANNUAL  

CHRISTMAS PARADE: 7:00PM 

Come enjoy the MUMMERS, FLOATS, and SANTA 

 

Saturday, December 8: 
Holiday Book Signing—Walter Choroszewski 

Magnificent photographic gift book depicting wonderful 
scenes & places in Hunterdon County 

10:30AM 
Holiday Book Signing—Michelle Knudsen 

Author of Library Lion 
1;00PM 

 
Thursday, December 13th 

 

CANDLELIGHT NIGHT 
Luminaries line the streets, horse drawn carriages  

and late night shopping in downtown Clinton 
 starting at dusk till 9 PM. 

 

Sunday, December 16th: 
SANTA ON MAIN STREET 
Santa arrives by fire truck! 

1:00PM to 3:00PM 
 

Running Through January 6th  
at the Hunterdon At Museum: 

Inner Child: Good and Evil in the Garden of Memories:  
Part 1–Innocence; 

 Part 2–Innocence Lost  
 

Members Exhibition 2007 
Shellie Jacobson: Clay and Paper 

 
Saturday, January 12 
Free rabies clinic at the 

Town of Clinton Municipal Barn 

8 am to 11 am 

February 7th thru 14th: 

SWEETHEART WEEK  
IN DOWNTOWN CLINTON 

 
Running January 13th through March 30th 

at the Hunterdon At Museum: 
Cuba!: Artists Experience their Country 

Nancy Moore Bess: Extraordinary Baskets 
 

Friday, February  29: 
Big Event Book Signing—Lisa Scottoline 

 
Changes on Main 

Heartstrings has expanded their store. 

 

Welcome to the 

 Hunterdon Running Store 
14 Main Street. 

 

Outriggers has moved  
from Center Street  

to 19 Main Street.  

Have you visited your Town’s website?  

Go on line at http://www.clintonnj.gov  

for important up to date information and news about the Town of Clinton.  

You can register for on line notification of changes to the site also. 

 
 

Saturday, March 8, 2008        9:00 am to 1:00 pm 

Route 12 County Garage 

Hunterdon County Complex 

Flemington, NJ  08822 

Any questions, call 908-788-1110 between the hours of 8:00 am and 4:30 pm 
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RECYCLING DATES FOR 2007/2008 

Dec          11,  26 

Jan           8,  22  

Feb        5,  19 

www.clintonnj.gov 

Visit Clinton, NJ online at www.clintonnj.gov 

For information regarding placing articles in this newsletter, contact 
Nancy Burgess (908-735-2265)  

Calendar of Town Committee Meetings at Municipal Bldg. 

ASSESSOR — 4:30 to 5:30 PM  Second Wednesday of each month  

BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT — 7:30 PM  Fourth Monday of each month (as needed) 

BUILDING INSPECTOR — 7:00 to 8:00 PM  Every Wednesday; 9:00 to 12 Noon Thursdays 

COUNCIL MEETING — 7:30 PM Second and Fourth Tuesday of each month 

EMERGENCY SERVICES FOUNDATION — 7:30 Third Tuesday of each month 

ENVIRONMENTAL COMMISSION — 7:30 PM  Fourth Monday of each month 

HISTORICAL PRESERVATION COMMITTEE — 7:30 PM  Third Wednesday of each month 

PARKS AND PLAYGROUNDS — 7:30 PM  Third Thursday of each month 

PLANNING BOARD — 7:30 PM  First Tuesday of each month 

SHADE TREE COMMISSION — 7:30 PM  Third Monday of each month 

SIGN COMMITTEE—7:30 PM  Second Monday of each month 

SMART GROWTH COMMITTEE — 7:30 PM Second Thursday of each month 


